


January 14, 2020
Dear Parents, 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Clubhouse services are expanding! The Fresno American Indian Health Project (FAIHP) was recently awarded an American Indian Education Center grant. This opportunity will allow for Clubhouse to provide more education services to youth and their families. This includes one-on-one tutoring from our Instructional Aides, exposure to higher education and presentations of current resources available to them. 
The Instructional Aide I position, will provide tutoring to the youth K-6th grades. And the Instructional Aide II position will primarily work with high school students who can benefit from tutoring services to accomplish academic goals. Once staffing is complete for the education grant the Clubhouse will have three instructional aides on a part-time basis, to assist the youth in the program.
At this time, we would like extend the invitation to your youth, to participate in these developing programs. First steps would be to contact Clubhouse Program Manager Ruben Garcia at 559-803-6977. Please expect to submit report cards, test scores (reading level) and progress reports. All information/documents will remain confidential. Parents who wish for their youth to participate will be expected to communicate needs of youth, initiate communication with the student’s teacher(s) and any school officials who can support the student. If you need any assistance with this please reach out to the Clubhouse staff and we will be more than happy to help. 
**Note**
Clubhouse activities will continue on regular hours and schedule. Tutoring services will be confirmed and scheduled for participating youth. Instructional aides will be supporting the daily scheduled homework help at clubhouse in a group setting each day unless scheduled to work one-on-one with students. 
**Important**
Each youth grades 3 -12 attending Clubhouse will be asked to complete the California Healthy Kids Survey (CHKS) as part of the addition of education services to Clubhouse programing. More information will be sent out to Clubhouse participants, and more information can be found on our website. 
If you any questions please feel free to reach out to Clubhouse staff. 

 



